

## Camarillo Quilters Association Quilting in Ventura County since 1980

Volume 41, Issue 6

November/December 2021

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Accomplishment: Something that has been achieved successfully.

As we come to the end of the year, I think everyone will have accomplished something in 2021. It may be something personal, financial, as a group and the list goes on. As far as our UFO challenge there are several members that have accomplished completing 10 UFO projects this year including me. Oh, it feels so good to have those projects out of our minds and off the shelfs taking up space. There are many more of you, quilters out there that have completed projects as well but keep it to yourselves and that is just fine.

One of my other accomplishments for this year was hiking a section of the Pacific Crest Trail that I mentioned in the last newsletter. I was able to hike 300 of the 700 miles that were intended to be hiked. Due to the fires in Northern California the trails got closed just below South Lake Tahoe making it impossible to complete our full itinerary. We were very happy to complete the miles we did and what an awesome experience to enjoy the outdoors and beautiful surroundings.

We have what I feel is a great solution for our quilt show in 2022 due to the shortness of time and the added cost to put on a full quilt show at this time. The plan is to display quilts at members, homes in an outdoor setting. More info to follow from our quilt show chairperson.

General meetings will continue to be via zoom until further notice except for our December meeting. We are planning in person get together with member show and tell, possibly snacks, library silent auction, ways and means and all the other normal things we do at our meetings. We WILL NOT have a parade of philanthropy quilts.

As we come to the end of 2021 let's all be thankful for what we have and what we have accomplished.

Happy Sewing, Pamuela Hodson CQA, Co-president



### 2022 CHALLENGE 10 UFO'S N 11 MONTHS

New Year, New Rules! All Virtual, no sign ups, and no fees to enter.

Starts in January and ends in November, with drawing at our December Meeting.

Send me a picture via email or text, and complete 10 UFO'S in 11 months.

\*You may send up to 3 items per month to make the total of 10 for the year.

Prize money is one \$50 and two \$25. Your name can only be drawn once.

This is a Win-Win. You complete your own UFOs, and you might win \$\$\$ too.

Maribeth Benedict email <u>meriquilter@yahoo.com</u> or text 805 216-8475

Thank You

Maribeth

**UFO** Volunteer



With plans to resume in-person CQA meetings in December the Library Committee is looking forward to seeing everyone. We will be calling those members who checked out crates at our last meeting held in early 2020. The committee will be happy to pick up any crates from members who are not planning to attend the next in-person meeting.

If you checked out books at our last meeting in 2020, please bring them to the library tables. Don't worry, no overdue issues. If you have forgotten what you checked out, the committee will follow up after the first in-person meeting.



If you have any questions, please call Linda Wilkinson after August 31. 805-218-4588, frog4mom@aol.com





### **CQA SHOW AND TELL!**

Patrice Lambourne has been doing a fantastic job putting our Show and Tell together each month! She will be doing it again for our November meeting.

Please send her your photos of your quilts by 5 pm, Saturday, November 6th, with "For CQA show and tell" in the email subject line.

When the slideshow begins during the meeting, you will unmute yourself to describe your quilt(s). If you will not be able to attend the meeting, please include comments with your photos that can be read during the presentation. We are looking forward to seeing all the work that you have been doing!

Plambourne@aol.com

#### WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Jane Osborne - Oxnard

Lisa Gorski - Ventura



### **MEMBERSHIP DUES**

We would appreciate it if you could send your membership check for \$35 to CQA, P.O. Box 347, Camarillo, CA 93011. If there is a new address, phone number, or e-mail address, please add a note telling us what it is, so we can reach you if necessary.

Contact: Jan Hunter, Membership

Email: <u>ih9patch@yahoo.com</u> or

call 805 654-8381



### CQA IS INVITING YOU!

CQA meetings will continue to be made available via Zoom:

If you have not done this before, you must have a computer, laptop, tablet, or phone with a camera to participate fully. Download the Zoom app onto the device you want to use by going to Zoom.com.

Then, on Tuesday morning, open the app to join the meeting:

OR

If you simply want to listen to the meeting, without video, you can do so by dialing the following number on any phone: 1-669-900-6833. The Zoom link is emailed a week prior to the meeting date. Make sure your email information is current.

# MEMBER NEWS



As we near another "Season of Thanks", there is another ... maybe deeper need to once again thank the organizers of our sadly canceled 2020 Ruby Jubilee Quilt Show.



We are starting to gather up the Raffle Baskets.

They are so clever and creative!

And have started to inventory our boutique larder in the storage unit. It is unbelievably organized.

Your generous care and untold hours of commitment are evident!

For the next fundraising event, whatever it shall be, your efforts will play a major role for successfully moving forward, please know that we "stand tall on your shoulders" and appreciate each and everyone's efforts.

Thank You.

With gratitude and respectfully submitted, Jane Aiello



## MEMBER NEWS



Left to Right: Cheryl Collart, Jan Hunter, and Pat Hibner



Left to Right: Patrice Lambourne, Linda Stone Cheryl Collart



Left to Right: Lynne Woods, Tedi Patterson, and Joey Strait



Left to Right: Jane Advani, Jane Aiello, Patrice Lambourne, Linda Stone, Cheryl Collart, Jan Hunter, and Pat Hibner

#### Something New is Coming in 2022.....

The CQA 2022 Quilt Event Committee met again in October and discussed many topics. We are definitely making progress as we achieved consensus on the following for a very special Spring Event for CQA members and friends.

- We are waiting for confirmation from the Community Center, our normal meeting room, to reserve April 29 for set-up and April 30 for a boutique sale, displays, raffle baskets and ticket sales for our tour event.
- The "Tour" will display outdoor quilts at up to 10 locations with each site having its own theme. Preliminary sites volunteered are Garden & Barn hosted by Thelma Atkinson; Open Backyard hosted by Patrice Lambourne; Comfort Givers Display hosted by Lou Dunne.

Would you like to host one of the sites and choose a theme? We need more locations.

- Tickets will be \$15 per guest and will include light refreshments, one raffle ticket, a wristband, and a tour map.
- Many members have already volunteered to lead various tasks; we will need lots of helpers to assist with creating 6 raffle baskets with many materials already on hand; signage and decorations; boutique set-up and sales; coordination of refreshments; and ticket sales

Our next meeting is on Nov. 16, Tuesday, 10:00 a.m., at the Dudley House.

Please join us and/or contact Cheryl Collart if you wish to help.

cheryl.collart@gmail.com or 805 746-0931 (cell)

# MEMBER NEWS

#### **Comfort Givers**

Comfort Givers had a community quilts dropoff at Nov. 1, from 9:00-11:00. Several members dropped off quilts and said a quick, "Hello!"

Comfort Givers were also accepting fabric donations. Please keep your Hobbs Bar codes.

Please contact Sandy Puichlevic for more information <a href="mailto:sandy799@yerizon.net">sandy799@yerizon.net</a>















### Road to California Bus Trip!!!

Friday, January 21,2022

If you are definitely going to attend and will be following up with payment...Please text me at 805-490-0864 at your earliest convenience so we can determine if the trip has enough interest to cover costs. Please feel free to text with questions as well.

For now, Road to California is requiring proof of vaccination, or a negative covid test within 72 hours. They are also requiring masks for all attendees. That means we will have to wear masks on the bus as well unless you are eating.

Now that said...things will likely change between now and then. We have room for 50 participants but if we don't get enough interest we will cancel for this year. So please text me at 805-490-0864.

Thanks so much!

Donna Clark



#### Did you Know?

CQA has created an Instagram account and we would love to have you as part of our Instagram family.

Below is the information to setup an account if you do not have one and are not familiar with Instagram.

If you would like a class on Instagram, please email me and I will setup times to hold class.

Judyhively@yahoo.com

Cell phone 805-341-1404

Instagram name:

camarillo\_quilters\_assoc

Click on link:

How to Use Instagram for Beginners in 2021



# 2021-2022 CQA SPEAKER DATES & WORKSHOPS

8

November 9 & 10, 2021

Nancy Prince "Trunk Show"

-Thread Painting



December 2021

No workshop



January 11 & 12, 2022 Via Zoom

Karen Combs "Quilts of Illusion"

-Patchwork Illusions



February 8 & 9, 2022

**Candyce Grisham** "Dresden

Reimagined"

-Dresden Still Life

#### **CQA RETREAT**

The retreat has been moved to Feb 1-3, a Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 2022. Max 30 people.

This one has to happen!!!

Poinsettia Room, Ventura.

8am-8pm Monday and Tuesday

8am-5pm Wednesday

Cost \$65.

Contact Donna Clark for more information. Please text me at 805-490-0864

(Subject to change given COVID-19

#### STILL NEEDED:

New Webmaster - Jennifer Rapacki is leaving next year. She will train replacement during transition.

(Please contact Joey Strait or Pamuela Hodson for more information.)

#### CQA Officers for 2021-2022:

Co-Presidents

Joey Strait and

Pamuela Hodson

Vice-President

Secretary

Linda Stone

Treasurer

Patrice Lambourne

#### **CQA Committee Chairs 2021-2022:**

Block of the Month

Lynne Woods

Comfort Givers

Sandy Puchlevic

Communications

Cynthia Arnold

Facilities

Judy Cannon

Historian

Jane Aiello

Library

Linda Wilkinson

Member Hospitality

Sandy Cornelius

Membership

Jan Hunter

Newsletter

Jodie Solorio

Seaside Quilt Festival

Quilt Show

Cheryl Collart

Small Groups

Judy Hively

Speaker Contracts

Maribeth Benedict

Speaker Hospitality

Laura Divine

Travel

Donna Clark

Ways & Means

Donna Clark

. . . . .

Kathy Adams

Website

Jennifer Rapacki

Workshops

Tedi Patterson,

assisted by Jodie

Solorio

#### Social Media and UFO Volunteers:

Social Media Maven

Pam Dransfeldt (Facebook) and Judy Hively (Instagram)

UFO Challenge

Maribeth Benedict

Zoom Guru

Judy Hively



# BLOCK OF THE MONTH

Holidays are here, and I've found some fun blocks for you to make in your "spare time". Remember to print the foundation pattern at actual size if you want your finished block, once completed and trimmed to the outside seam allowance, to measure 7-1/2".

November BOM, "My Mother's Apron" is a historic pattern (#960) shown in Barbara Brackman's Block Base+software. It was originally shared in the Kansas City Star newspaper. I'm being sentimental here – Thanksgiving is my favorite holiday, and I fondly remember my mother's fancy aprons while she was cooking the turkey on Thanksgiving Day. I added a piece of lace at the top of my sample as a remembrance. You will find it quite easy to piece even if you add lace.

The December BOM is called "**House in the Pines**". You'll see that the pattern has separate sections, which are then sewn together to create the star in the corner. The tree has some angles, but with the techniques of foundation paper piecing you'll be fine!

Our holiday blocks will be posted on the CQA website around the first day of November and December. You'll also receive an email notifying you when the patterns are posted and ready for printing.

Let me know if you have questions, suggestions, or need help.

Lynne Woods, BOM Volunteer lynnerwoods@gmail.com



November BOM 2021 "My Mother's Apron"

# December BOM 2021 "House in the Pines"



## ★ LECTURES AND WORKSHOPS

November 9 & 10, 2021

Nancy Prince "Trunk Show"

-Thread Painting

December 2021 No workshop Workshops are \$35 for members, and \$70 for nonmembers.



January 11 & 12, 2022 Via Zoom

Karen Combs "Quilts of Illusion"

-Patchwork Illusions

February 8 & 9, 2022

Candyce Grisham "Dresden Reimagined"

-Dresden Still Life



-Owls and Innovative Borders







# LECTURES AND WORKSHOPS

To Register contact:

at mermaidvta@aol.com

Tedi Patterson

(805)212-0648

April 12 & 13, 2022

Mel Beach "Challenge Yourself"

-Intriguing Interleaves

May 10 & 11, 2022

**Tina Curran** "My Design Process"

-Flags #2 Paper Piecing and Rail Fence

June- Comfort Givers Presentation

July 12 & 13, 2022

Sandy Corbin "Trunk Show Fun and Done"

-Borders on Pillows

AUGUST NO MEETING

September 13 & 14, 2022

David Taylor "Technique-Artistry Applique"

-Free Motion Quilting-Tension Control

October 11 & 12, 2022

Susy Nash "Collaging-Laura Heine Style"

-Teeny Tiny Pincushion

November 8 & 9, 2022

Ann Turley "Confessions of the Quilt Police"

-On Point, Stained Glass Style

**December Comfort Givers Presentation** 







### SPEAKERS & WORKSHOPS



Nancy Prince, an award-winning quilt artist from Orlando, Florida, and specializes in thread painting. Her anyone-can-do-it approach to thread painting is fun, easy and a new way for quilters to broaden their quilting experience.



### November 9 & 10<sup>th</sup> LECTURE/WORKSHOP VIA ZOOM!

#### Nancy Prince

Workshop:

Website: www.nancyprince.com

To Register: contact Tedi Patterson

at mermaidvta@aol.com

**Fee:** Cost - Members \$35 and Nonmembers \$70 payable via check.

Location: Your Home Via Zoom

Time: Starts 9:30am-3:30pm

Zoom meeting will open 15 min. prior

to start time.

Kit is needed for Workshop.

This workshop will introduce you to both thread painting and thread sketching. A pre-printed design easily guides you through each step to assure your success right from the start. The straight and zigzag stitch creates magic right before your eyes. The Zoom presentation is almost like having a private lesson with m. So come see how easy the process is and how much fun creating designs in thread can be.

## **≯**SPEAKERS & WORKSHOPS



A native of Michigan, Karen Combs began quilting while still in high school. She has a degree in library science and has worked at many state, city and school libraries before finding her calling as a professional quilting instructor, writer and designer.

Her quilts are known for taking a traditional pattern and giving it her own unique "twist." Karen is intrigued with quilts of illusions and has been designing quilts with a 3-D look for several years. Karen is the author 9 different books.



# January 11th & 12th LECTURE/WORKSHOP

Karen Combs

"Quilts of Illusion"

Workshop:

-Patchwork Illusions

Website: www.karencombs.com

**To Register:** contact Tedi Patterson at <a href="mailto:mermaidvta@aol.com">mermaidvta@aol.com</a>

**Fee:** Cost - Members \$35 and Nonmembers \$70 payable via check.

Location: Your Home Via Zoom

Time: Starts 9:30am-3:30pm

Zoom meeting will open 15 min. prior

to start time.

Visual depth has fascinated artists for centuries, Karen has developed a quick and easy rotary technique that allows you to make quilts with a 3-D look. In the class, you will learn how to create many different quilts using these 3-D cubes.

Frankly, this is Karen's favorite class because it is so easy to create truly amazing quilts of illusion. Let Karen share her secrets, so you may become a master of illusion!

More examples from this class can be seen by <u>clicking here.</u>

More information/Supply list...



Here is another serving from <u>Cooking By The Sea</u> – A Collection of Recipes by the Camarillo Quilters Association, second printing November 2001.

A hearty thanks to Marcia for sharing!

#### Fruit Basket Salad

Marcia Davis

1 cup boiling water
1 (6 oz) pkg raspberry
flavored gelatin\*
1 (12oz) package fresh cranberries
coarsely ground
1 (11oz) can mandarin oranges
packed in light syrup,
not drained, broken
up into smaller pieces

1 (20 oz) can crushed pineapple juice-packed, not drained ½ cup brown sugar, packed



\*Note: sugar- free gelatin may also be used

Add boiling water to gelatin and stir until dissolved. Add cranberries, fruits with juice, and brown sugar and stir until well combined. Spray salad mold or 2 qt. –  $8x11 \frac{1}{2}$  inch casserole dish with non-stick coating and pour the cranberry mixture into the mold. Refrigerate least 4 hrs. or until solid.

.....

Special note: This is a potluck favorite! Marcia's salad has graced many tables as the perfect accompaniment to any fare.

Enjoy! .... Jane Aiello

Camarillo Quilters Association P.O. Box 347 Camarillo, CA 93011

#### Park on East Side of Lot



DARK in August
Doors open at 8:45 a.m.
Meeting starts promptly at 9:30 am
Cell Phone Quiet Zone - No Perfume Zone

## CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION

http://www.camarilloquilters.org/

# Pleasant Valley Community Center

1605 E Burnley Dr. Camarillo, CA 93010